
March 11, 2014 
 
 
Dr. Richey and Henderson County Board of Education: 
 
Personnel Report: 
 
The process of hiring a Girls Soccer has begun.  A selection committee was selected and we 
have reviewed applications.  We will be meeting March 18, 2014 to continue the screening 
process and finalize interview dates. 
 
Sports Information: 
 
The Lady Colonel Basketball Team with a record of 24-5 won the Region 2 Championship on 
their home court.  The tournament was a great success and we appreciate the community 
support.   
 
The Colonel Basketball Team had a great season.  They were named the Region 2 Runner-up, 
with a 21-8 record.  Coach Smithhart was named the Region 2 Coach of the Year. 
 
The Archery Team won the Region 2 Archery Championship which qualified them for the State 
Competition in Louisville on March 17, 2014.  
 
The Spring Sports Teams have had try-outs and have begun their seasons.  The weather has 
taken its toll on playing surfaces.  We hope to make improvements in the next few weeks. 
 
The Colonel Baseball Team has been ranked #1 in several pre-season polls.   
 
The Bass Fishing Club is excited about their first season and have several competitions 
scheduled this Spring. 
 
The stadium steps and railing project is still waiting to be finalized.  The Athletic Department 
hopes to begin this process as soon as possible.   
 
Henderson County High School continues to be incompliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 

Vivian Tomblin 

 


